
January 4, 2012 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
During the past month prior to the Winter Break, the district has been exploring the 
possibility of reconfiguring W. T. Eich Intermediate School from a seventh through 
eighth grade school to a sixth through eighth grade middle school beginning with 
the 2013-2014 school year.   
 
District staff has been meeting with teachers and administrators from W. T. Eich 
Intermediate School, Stoneridge Elementary School, Sierra Gardens Elementary 
School, Sargeant Elementary School, and Crestmont Elementary School.  We have 
discussed the impact of this reconfiguration including enrollment implications, facility 
challenges, and the opportunity to strengthen the academic program for our 
middle school students.   
 
We have scheduled parent information meetings on the following dates: 
 
 Tuesday, January 17, 2012, at Sierra Gardens Elementary School 
  

Thursday, January 19, 2012, at Sargeant Elementary School 
  

Monday, January 23, 2012, at Crestmont Elementary School 
  

Tuesday, January 31, 2012, at Stoneridge Elementary School 
 
All informational meetings will begin at 6:00 p.m.  We prefer you attend the meeting 
scheduled for your school; however, if you are unable to attend on that date, you 
may attend one of the other meetings that best fits your schedule.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Richard L. Pierucci 
District Superintendent 


